RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held November 29, 2016

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer were present.

VISITORS: Iris Hedges, Cindy Barnes, Shannon Duval, Pete Smith, BJ Cottrill, Judy Cottrill, Barb Selegue, Robert Wess

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee Hupp seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$8,378.03 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

4944	11/14/2016	Licking County Health Department	\$60.00
4945	11/28/2016	Barb Selegue	\$83.32
4946	11/28/2016	NAPA Auto Parts	\$17.95
4947	11/28/2016	OHIO PUBLIC ENTITY CONSORTIUM	\$3,918.31
4948	11/28/2016	Econo Signs	\$339.91
		NAPA Auto Parts	\$170.40
4950	11/28/2016	Englefield Oil Co.	\$272.14
4951	11/28/2016	Pleasant Valley Limestone	\$52.25
		Don Watkins	\$9.24
4953	11/28/2016	Jennie Duval	\$935.82
4954	11/28/2016	STEPHEN GLAUB	\$652.44
4955	11/28/2016	Jack Richard Hedges	\$86.43
		BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$622.75
		BARBARA L SELEGUE	\$228.78
4958	11/28/2016	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$621.54
		Donald W Watkins	\$364.30
			\$8,378.03

CORRESPONDANCE

Trustee Hupp thanked all the residents that participated in the trunk or treat and the community dinner. There was a good turnout for both.

REPORTS

SAFETY-Need to get tires for tractor

<u>FIRE</u> Trustee VanBuren made a motion to sign fire contracts for the 3 fire departments for 2017. National Trails Fire Department, Licking Township Fire Department and Hopewell Fire Department. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. Roll Call Vote: VanBuren yes, Hupp yes, Glaub yes.

ZONING INSPECTOR Barb Selegue, zoning inspector, issued one permit for the month for address 12522 National RD. Tom Robb will be doing a lot split, and someone purchased property at the corner of Mt. Hope and Laurel Hill. The new owner is considering putting in a subdivision.

<u>UNFINISHED BUSINESS</u> The plows and salt spreaders are on and ready for snow. The township received a letter stated the ODNR grant deadline has been extended so we can finish the rest of the work in the spring.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Barb Selegue said some volunteers will be putting up lights at the township building on December 4th at noon.

- 2 -

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held November 29, 2016

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. With business complete the board adjourned at 7:23pm.

Daniel Van Buren - President

Ben Hupp-Vice President

Stephen Glaub-Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer